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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF EXAMINERS OF PSYCHOLOGISTS

MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Monday, May 7, 2007 at 9:00 a.m.
PLACE:
Division of Professional Regulation  


861 Silver Lake Blvd. Suite 203


Conference Room A


Dover, Delaware

MINUTES FOR APPROVAL

MEMBERS PRESENT
Dr. Merris Hollingsworth, Professional Member, President
Dr. Gary Johnson, Professional Member, Vice President
Dr. Joseph Keyes, Professional Member

Dr. Martha Boston, Professional Member
Frank Szczuka, Public Member
Hollis Anglin, Public Member
MEMBERS ABSENT

Dr. Gordon DiRenzo, Professional Member, Secretary
Lisa Gardner, Public Member
Joan McDonough, Public Member
Division Staff/Deputy Attorney General PRESENT

James Collins, Division Director
Kay Warren, Deputy Director

Gayle MacAfee, Executive Director, Board of Medical Practice
Abby Adams, Deputy Attorney General

Catherine Simon, Administrative Specialist II
ALSO PRESENT
Lorena Hartnett, Court Reporter

Dr. Ann M. Hetzel
Kirsten Capeless, DDDS
CALL TO ORDER
Dr. Hollingsworth called the meeting to order at 9:03 a.m.

REVIEW OF MINUTES
The Board reviewed the April 2, 2007 minutes for approval.  Dr. Keyes made a motion, seconded by Mr. Szczuka, to approve the minutes as written.  Motion unanimously carried.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Formal Denial of Proposed to Deny Application of Dr. Alicia Williams
Dr. Boston made a motion, seconded by Dr. Johnson, to formally deny the application of Dr. Alicia Williams based on the fact that she had not requested a hearing to review her application.  Motion unanimously carried.
Request for Withdrawal of Application for Dr. Barbara Briggs
The Board reviewed the letter that Dr. Briggs submitted to request withdrawal of her application at this time due to health-related issues.  Mr. Anglin made a motion, seconded by Dr. Johnson, to accept the withdrawal of Dr. Briggs’s application.  Motion unanimously carried.

Discussion of the Requirements for Licensure as a Psychological Assistant
DAG Adams explained the differences between the 2 versions of the drafted changes she presented to the Board.  They say the same thing, but Version 1 is more descriptive and easier to understand.  After much discussion, Dr. Boston made a motion, seconded by Dr. Keyes, to change the language of the rules to state that 10 of the 16 listed courses would be required for licensure.  Motion unanimously carried.  Dr. Keyes then posed a question about a different section of the rules.  Dr. Hollingsworth suggested scheduling a committee meeting to be held after the June Board meeting at 11:00 a.m. to further discuss the rules and possible changes.
NEW BUSINESS
Proposal to Deny Hearing of Dr. Ann M. Hetzel as a Psychologist
The hearing was called to order at 10:15 a.m.  Exhibits were marked and verbatim testimony was taken by the court reporter.  Dr. Hetzel was sworn in and testified for the record.  The Board went off the record to deliberate at 10:36 a.m and went back on the record at 10:43 a.m.  Dr. Keyes made a motion to deny her application because her multicultural course did not meet the requirements of 6.1.1.2.10.1 - social aspects of behavioral course.  It was mentioned that the Board has the right to offer Dr. Hetzel the opportunity to withdraw her application.  The Board went off the record again at 10:45 a.m. to deliberate and went back on the record at 10:47 a.m.  The Board offered Dr. Hetzel the opportunity to withdraw her application.  Dr. Hetzel exercised the option to withdraw her application.  Mr. Anglin made a motion, seconded by Dr. Johnson, to accept Dr. Hetzel’s withdrawal.  Motion unanimously carried.  No Board Order will be necessary.  The hearing closed at 10:48 a.m.
Review of Application for Initial Licensure as Psychologist – Dr. Mary L. Kennedy
The Board reviewed Dr. Kennedy’s application for initial licensure.  Dr. Keyes made a motion, seconded by Dr. Johnson, to approve Dr. Kennedy’s application contingent upon her answering NO to questions 10 and 11 on the application.  Motion unanimously carried.
Review of Application for Initial Licensure as Psychologist – Dr. Ilene Weintel
The Board reviewed Dr. Weintel’s application for initial licensure.  Dr. Boston made a motion, seconded by Dr. Keyes, to approve Dr. Weintel’s application.  Motion unanimously carried.
Review of Application for Licensure as Psychological Assistant – Edna V. Weathers (for Dr. Sarah M. Marvian)
The Board reviewed Ms. Weather’s application for licensure as a Psychological Assistant for Dr. Sarah M. Marvian.  Dr. Johnson made a motion, seconded by Dr. Boston, to propose to deny her application.  This is due to her program of studies (Community Counseling) not being psychological in nature.  Motion unanimously carried, with Dr. Keyes recusing himself from the discussion and motion.

Review of Application for Licensure as Psychological Assistant – Dr. Meredith J. Lutz Stehl (for Dr. Jennifer S. Pendley)
The Board reviewed Dr. Stehl’s application for licensure as a Psychological Assistant for Dr. Jennifer S. Pendley.  Dr. Boston made a motion, seconded by Dr. Johnson, to approve her application.  Motion unanimously carried.
Review of Application to Sit for the EPPP Examination – Dr. Richard L. Todd
The Board reviewed Dr. Todd’s application to sit for the EPPP examination.  Dr. Boston made a motion, seconded by Dr. Johnson, to accept Dr. Todd’s application.  Motion unanimously carried.
Review of Application to Sit for the EPPP Examination – Dr. Meredith J. Lutz Stehl
The Board reviewed Dr. Stehl’s application to sit for the EPPP examination.  Dr. Boston made a motion, seconded by Mr. Anglin, to accept Dr. Stehl’s application.  Motion unanimously carried.

Review of Application to Sit for the EPPP Examination – Dr. Yahaira I. Marquez
The Board reviewed Dr. Marquez’s application to sit for the EPPP examination.  Dr. Keyes made a motion, seconded by Dr. Johnson, to accept Dr. Marquez’s application.  Motion unanimously carried.

Assignment of Contact Person for Complaint #26-02-07
Dr. Keyes agreed to be the contact person for complaint #26-02-07.
Correspondence
The Board reviewed a letter from Priscilla Putnam of the Delaware Psychological Association Ethics Committee.  Ms. Putnam is requesting that the Board consider establishing standards for records retention.  After some discussion, Gayle MacAfee, Executive Director of the Board of Medical Practice, was present and informed the Board of the current standards for records retention for the Medical Board.  It was decided to table this discussion for the next meeting in June.
Other Business before the Board (For Discussion Only)
Dr. Keyes made a motion, seconded by Dr. Boston, to table the discussion of possible changes to the Licensure by Reciprocity Rules and Regulations.  Motion unanimously carried.
DAG Adams passed around a final Order to be signed from last month’s hearing for Dr. Judith Pierson.
Dr. Boston thanked DAG Adams for all of her time and help during her tenure with the Board as she will be reassigned to other Boards starting next month.  The new Board DAG will be Chris Spizzirri.

Public Comment
Kirsten Capeless of DDDS commented that she feels the Psychologist Assistant requirements are unclear, and need to be clearly defined.
Next Meeting Date
The Board will hold a meeting on June 4, 2007 at 9:00 a.m. in Conference Room A of the Cannon Bldg., 861 Silver Lake Blvd., Dover, Delaware, 19904.
Adjournment

Mr. Szczuka made a motion, seconded by Mr. Anglin to adjourn.  Motion unanimously carried.

There being no further business before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 11:37 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,
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Catherine A. Simon, Administrative Specialist II
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